
SPSO decision report

Case: 201202260, A Medical Practice in the Highland NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: some upheld, recommendations

Summary
Ms C visited her medical practice, complaining of pain in her lower abdomen, and was referred for an ultrasound

scan (a scan that uses sound waves to create images of organs and structures inside the body). When she

contacted the practice for the results she was told that her GP had noted that no further action was required. A

few months later, the health board contacted Ms C asking her to come back for a further scan. She initially

cancelled this appointment because she had been told no further action was required. However, the hospital told

her that another consultant had reviewed the first scan and thought it appropriate that she should attend for a

follow up. The follow-up scan showed that cysts, which had been identified on the previous scan, had enlarged.

Ms C was unaware that cysts had appeared on the original scan and complained to the practice that she was not

told about this. She remained dissatisfied with the practice response. We found that the original ultrasound scan

was reviewed by two consultants and their opinion had been divided as to whether there was a need for a

follow-up scan. We also found that the practice had not told Ms C about the cysts as they were an incidental

finding, and not thought to be responsible for Ms C's abdominal pain.

Recommendations
We recommended that the practice:

apologise to Ms C for the failure to explain that the cysts had been identified on the ultrasound scan;

remind staff to ensure that all issues raised in complaints correspondence are addressed; and

apologise to Ms C for failing to address all issues of the complaint.
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